
Educational Panel  
For any Campbell Hall high school student, a first-time incident that consists of either of the 
following academic infractions is considered an educational opportunity.  

●​ Plagiarism consisting of unintentionally incorrect or incomplete documentation, including but 
not limited to parenthetical citations and lists of works cited 

●​ Negligence (including but not limited to lack of attention to directions or guidelines given by 
the teacher or lack of responsible proofreading) resulting in unintentional plagiarism  

 
A case appears before the Educational Panel when a student’s first-time incident involving either of 
the infractions listed above has been brought to the attention of the dean AND the dean determines 
that this incident merits a review.  
 
Each of these cases will be reviewed by the Educational Panel—a sub-committee of the AHB 
consisting of the AHB faculty advisor and two 12th grade board members—along with the student’s 
dean.  
 
If more than one student is involved in a single case, the case goes before the AHB regardless of 
the infraction and the amount of time any of the students involved have been at Campbell Hall. 
 
Appearance before the Educational Panel is mandatory. A student may not refuse to appear 
before the Educational Panel, nor may a parent or guardian refuse to allow a student to appear. 
Refusal to appear before the Educational Panel is grounds for dismissal from Campbell Hall. 
 
All cases reviewed by the EP will remain confidential, even from the other members of the AHB, 
and even if the student should appear before the AHB in the future. The review is for educational 
purposes only. The grade on the assignment in question is, as always, left to the discretion of the 
teacher. 


